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October 28, 2022
Dear Friends and Supporters,

We are very grateful for your prayer and financial support over the last few
months. We know that in these times of accelerating inflation and economic
uncertainty, the temptation can be to react out of fear. Thank you again for your
faithfulness to the cause of Christ.

MINISTRY: Since our last prayer letter, we have seen some good spiritual
growth among the believers, especially evidenced during our weekly
discipleship groups and Sunday afternoon discussions and fellowship times.

We have also seen several invited visitors attend and some have returned for multiple
services. Most of the visitors are of course lost but were invited by church members who are
their colleagues. Our Wednesday night prayer meeting is seeing some increased attendance
as well. As in every ministry, we have times of watching people turn away from the Lord and
that is always difficult.
I attended a seminar over the last reporting period that was refreshing in the area of
soulwinning and explaining the Gospel. The seminar was especially helpful in providing some
tools for assessing whether someone has a Biblical understanding of the Gospel and how to
take them from where they are to where they need to be in their understanding. As I have
shared before, much of the Bible’s key concepts are read with a different dictionary in the
Thai/folk Buddhist setting. While they talk of God, sin, spirit/soul, heaven and hell, they
mean something completely different.
We have continued with soulwinning campaigns on Facebook. Since the beginning of July,
over 50,000 people in the city of Phitsanulok saw the ad for our video on the definition of
sin, and over 38,000 people took the time to watch it. We also did a Gospel campaign
geared more to children and young people. This Gospel video is a cartoon presentation of
the Gospel. Over 38,000 people saw this ad, and over 13,000 people took the time to watch
it.
Some of you may have seen the news story on the horrific nursery school massacre that
occurred in Nong Bua Lam Poo. That city is approximately five hours to the east of us, but
there is no Baptist Church of any kind in that city. We chose to run a ‘Creation to Christ’ ad
in that city for the two weeks following the massacre. This video is a 20-minute
presentation clearly explaining the Gospel. Over 20,000 people in the city of Nong Bua Lam
Poo saw the ad for the video, and over 7,000 people took the time to watch it. Please
continue to pray with us for these many seeds that have been planted. We trust that His
Word will not return unto Him void. Also, if you are interested in sponsoring one of these
adverts, please contact us at the email below for more information. ↘



FAMILY: We are doing well as a family. Wyatt and Charity are back at the books
again. Wyatt is in 12th grade and Charity is in 9th. Both are making good progress in
their music studies as well. Wyatt is learning piano and guitar. He accompanies the
services on the guitar on Sundays, and leads the singing on Wednesdays, and fills
in for Maureen on the piano when necessary.
Charity is in grade seven piano as well as being consumed with art (painting,
drawing, sketching). She celebrated her 13th birthday last week and is becoming a
wonderful young lady. Thank you to those who were so thoughtful to send a
birthday greeting for her (and for my birthday and our anniversary as well!).
Back in Canada, Jess and Wayne are doing well. Both have full-time jobs and are
serving in the bus ministry at our local church, as well as in the music ministry
there. Wayne still can’t drive on his own, as there is a 9-month waiting period.
This also means he is biking to work and most other places and THAT means he
has no choice but to adjust to the cooler weather of Canada! He said he’s looking
forward to being able to share the stories of these hardships that he has endured!
Maureen has also been working on arranging and digitally recording conservative,
royalty-free, Christian music. She has posted it on most of the common streaming
services (Spotify, Apple, Amazon, YouTube), available under the label “Hymns
Classical.” Being that it is royalty-free, churches can use it for live-streaming or
videos without fear of having it pulled from platforms such as YouTube etc. You
can find links to follow at www.hymnsclassical.com , where you may purchase and
download a single song or a complete album. There is also an album available with
Thai titles for any Thai or Laotian-speaking believers.
• Please be in prayer for souls to be saved, converts to become disciples, and

more laborers for Thailand.
• As a family, we ask that you pray for us to be in good health, spiritually and

physically, and that we would be faithful stewards of the days the Lord gives
us.

Thank you again for your support and prayers and communications over the years!

By His Grace and for His Glory,

Michael Sullivant, Jr. &Family

http://www.hymnsclassical.com/

